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Pecan Grove Volunteer Fire Department acquires surplus military truck 
 
RICHMOND, Texas — Pecan Grove Volunteer Fire Department received a surplus military truck 
through the Texas A&M Forest Service Department of Defense Firefighter Property Program. The 
department also received a $20,000 grant through the Rural Volunteer Fire Department Assistance 
Program to install a slip-on unit to the truck. 
 
The truck will be used as a multi-purpose vehicle in high water rescues and wildland fire fighting.  
 
“This really will be an asset for both our department and the county under mutual aid agreements. It will 
improve capabilities in fire extinguishing and rescuing during inclement weather,” said Billy Hoft, 
Pecan Grove Assistant Chief. 
 
Pecan Grove VFD would like to thank its personnel for spending countless hours working to place this 
equipment into service. It would also like to thank Texas A&M Forest Service for the equipment.  
 
The Pecan Grove VFD is recruiting new members and offers training paths to receive career 
certifications. For more information, call (281) 341-6677.  
 
As a member agency of the Texas A&M University System, Texas A&M Forest Service administers both 
the Rural Volunteer Fire Department Assistance Program and the Department of Defense Firefighter 
Property Program. The Rural Volunteer Fire 
Department Assistance Program is funded by 
the Texas Legislature and provides cost-share 
funding to rural volunteer fire departments for 
the acquisition of firefighting vehicles, fire and 
rescue equipment, protective clothing, dry 
hydrants, computer systems and firefighter 
training.   
 
For more information on programs offered by 
Texas A&M Forest Service, visit texasfd.com.   
 
 

https://www.google.com/search?q=pecan+grove+vfd+texas&rlz=1C1GCEU_enUS1009US1009&oq=pecan+grove+vfd+texas&aqs=chrome..69i57j69i64.7328j0j7&sourceid=chrome&ie=UTF-8

